
The stands of timber on both sides of the Muskrat Lake and Muskrat River, in the heart of historic Westmeath Township, 

were of prime quality and the basin itself was examined as a possible canal route. 

In July 1984 the Pembroke Observer published an insert entitled “Ottawa River Gazette” and the following article by 

Evelyn Moore Price was included.  
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